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 Referral Ministry of                             He rescued me because He delighted in me.  Ps 18:19b 
Transformation Ministries Alliance                                                 
 

THIS MONTH’S MEDITATION SCRIPTURE: “…Behold, I send you out as sheep in 
the midst of wolves; therefore be shrewd as serpents, and innocent as doves…” 
Matt 10:16 

 

Commonwealth Policy Center 

 Over the past several months, I have been privileged to be one of the speakers at the 
Commonwealth Policy Center’s (CPC) series called Christianity and Culture Conference. CPC 
strives to protect the tenets upon which the commonwealth of Kentucky was founded, related 
specifically to life, marriage and fiscal responsibility; also asserting the God-given civil, religious 
and political freedoms provided for in the Kentucky Constitution. 

 Richard Nelson, Founder and Executive Director of CPC, led his staff in presenting these 
events in five cities throughout Kentucky.  The topics covered in each of the events included:  
Reimagining Cultural Engagement; Effectively Communicating in a Post-Christian World; Racial 
Reconciliation—A Biblical Perspective; Restoring a Culture of Life with Radical Compassion; and 
Reaching the LGBTQ Community with Truth & Grace, which was the subject of my 
presentations.  I was honored to speak at four of the five events. 

 Mainly, attendees at these events were church-going believers and pastors, sprinkled 
with state legislators and city officials.  For several years, I have been speaking and writing 
about how difficult in ministry it has been to get into churches to talk about God’s redemptive 
power in the homosexual’s life, and the stories of change God has been bringing about for 
decades in the lives of those He’s led out of LGBTQ existence.  Richard and the CPC provided 
this platform through these conferences to be able both to share my story of transformation 
and to educate fellow believers on the most effective ways of reaching those still trapped in 
LGBTQ deception—both of which they are most likely not hearing in their own congregational 
settings. 

 Time and again, I was told by attendees they never knew ministries like Abba’s Delight 
existed; or that they never had heard stories of someone leaving an LGBTQ life to follow Jesus.  
I was able to address that there is no proof anyone is ‘born gay.’  I was able to speak about the 
concerted effort to silence the church by those pushing a radical LGBTQ agenda, as well as 
expose some of the horrors of the proposed federal Equality Act.  Because of my personal 

mailto:daniel@abbasdelight.com
http://www.abbasdelight.com/


involvement in The CHANGED Movement and The Freedom Marches, I had opportunity to 
share about what God is doing currently in redeeming souls away from LGBTQ life. 

 I am grateful to the Lord, and to Richard with the CPC staff, for inviting me to participate 
in such an important series provided to the public.  Being able to reach Christians outside the 
church walls has been a wonderful answer to prayers.  May the Lord continue to provide many 
more such opportunities for me, and may He continually bless the work of the Commonwealth 
Policy Center! 

 

Responses From You 

From and OH pastor:  Great testimonial Daniel!  I love it when God’s plans unfold as surprises in 
our midst and all the encouraging dynamics that emerge as a result!  Glory to God!...Many 
Many Blessings to You & Fran! 

From a brother in Louisville, KY:  Daniel, Beautiful testimony of God's provision. Thanks for 
sharing. 

From a dear brother in Brazil:  Hi, Daniel. I was delighted to read about the Lyft driver Robert, 
and how God took so great care of you two! It was inspiring and uplifting! God bless you, 
brother! 

From a sister in the Lord:  Amazing testimony! Yes yes it’s all Lord’s amazing provision and 
knows who’s the right person to drive you and he needs to be ministered to and same time 
ministered to you and your wife! Wow amazing thank you Jesus! 

And another sister:  I love this. Our Father’s daily surprises, it’s so satisfying to let Him plan our 
encounters! 

Upcoming Ministry Meetings 

Family & Friends Group:  Tuesday, November 30, 2021  Annual Christmas Party.  Regular group 
meetings suspended for the remainder of 2021 

Overcomers Group:  Thursday, December 9, 2021  Annual Christmas Party.  Regular group 
meetings suspended for the remainder of 2021 

 

End of Year Donations 

 Thank you to everyone who has donated in 2021 to Abba’s Delight ministry.  Your 
generosity has enabled us to continue the work we do in bringing hope and healing to those 
impacted by unwanted LGBTQ issues; bringing discipleship into the lives of our participants and 
family/friends group; participating in conferences and events that help further our education 
and ministry; sowing into the lives of those Father puts in our path.  Thank you for supporting 
what Father has called us to do.  Please prayerfully consider continuing your gifts. 

 If you have never given before, we would love to add you as a monthly donor or a one-
time giver.  Especially if you are a pastor whose church can support Abba’s Delight as part of 



your missions giving!  A monthly donation commitment will enable us to know what we can 
count on throughout 2022.  If you believe in the equipping work Abba’s Delight is doing in the 
hearts of those who have left LGBTQ lives or attractions to follow Jesus, please help us continue 
those equipping endeavors.  Thank you all for your prayerful consideration. 

 

Ongoing Prayer Requests 

New Participants for Overcomers Group • New members for our Family & Friends Group 
(especially wives) • Ministry Finances • Open doors to churches, so pastor and staff can be 
effectively equipped • Those currently being served by Abba’s Delight ministry, both 
Overcomers and Family & Friends • Continued freedom to operate ministry in Kentucky • 
Smooth establishment of new network, Transformation Ministries Alliance 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Thanksgiving to You and Your Families! 
 

 

If you do not wish to receive the Abba’s Delight Ministry Newsletter any longer, please let me know.  If you do wish 
to continue to receive it, please be certain to put our email address in your address book, so that this mailing does 
not go to your spam, and report to your carrier.  Thank you. 

 

 

Now unto Him who is able to keep you from stumbling and to make you stand in the presence of His 
glory blameless with great joy, to the only God our Savior through Jesus Christ our Lord, be glory, 
majesty, dominion and authority before all time and now and forever.  Amen.   Jude 24-25 

                                                                                                                                                                                    


